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	10/70
	MINUTES OF QSEC
	

	10/70i
	Minutes of the QSEC meeting held on 1 December 2010
	

	
	Agreed: The minutes of the QSEC meeting held on 1 December 2010 were confirmed as correct, subject to amending the title of the minutes; min. 10/56iii, para. 5 to ‘The Committee considered the merits of embedding staff development …’; Min. 10/68 replace ‘negative impact’ with ‘There was an issue of cultural expectation to be addressed…’  It was agreed that the feedback report requested in Min. 10/68 would be received as an interim report in December 2011. 

	

	10/70ii
	Notes of the QSEC Executive Group Meeting on 4 January 2011
	

	
	The Committee noted the QSEC Executive Group notes.  The item on International Student Registration was to be discussed under Minute 10/74.  

	 

	
	Noted: The notes and actions of the QSEC Executive Group Meeting on 4 January 2011.  The Committee title was to be amended.

	

	10/70iii
	Notes of the QSEC Sub-Group’s Consideration of the Joint Honours and IPS AER

	

	
	The Executive Officer reported that there had been a meeting of a Sub-Group of QSEC following the submission of the Joint Honours and IPS AER.  Issues arising from the report would be captured in the AQR overview key messages and action plan as necessary.

  
	

	
	Noted and confirmed: Notes of the QSEC Sub-Group’s Consideration of the Joint Honours and IPS AER.

	

	10/71
	MATTERS ARISING
	

	10/71i
	YSJ International (Min. 10/56ii)
	

	
	The Committee noted that the breakdown of the nationality of all international students had been circulated to QSEC members.  The representative from YSJ International confirmed that the breakdown circulated showed where international students were from but did not show the lengths of time that international students spent at YSJ (some were short summer schools while others studied over a 12 month period).
        
	

	10/71ii
	Summary of Validation and Review Outcomes (Min. 10/58)
	

	
	Noted: that the points relating to collaborative provision proposals (detailed in paper QSEC/1.12.10/51) had informed the recent progress meeting with York College. 

	

	10/71iii
	NSS Discussion Notes (Min. 10/62)
	

	
	The Committee noted that the required amendments to the records of the discussions of the 2010 NSS results were being progressed prior to them being published on the ‘How Are We Doing?’ website.

	

	10/72
	CHAIR’S BUSINESS
	

	
	There was no Chair’s Business to report.  
	

	10/73
	AQR
	

	10/73i
	Draft AQR
	

	
	Following the consideration of the Faculty AERs on 10 November 2010 and Directorate/Departmental AERs on 1 December 2010, QSEC considered the final components of the Annual Quality Report on the 2009/10 academic year.  The Annual Quality Report would go to Academic Board for final approval on 9 February 2011.  
The Committee considered the following documentation for inclusion in the Annual Quality Report for 2009:

· Quality Overview

· Report from the Board of Examiners for Progress and Award 2009/10

· Overview of External Examiner Reports 2009/10

· Action Plan and Risk Assessment emerging from the 2009/10 Annual Quality Report
· Action Plan from the 2008/09 Annual Quality Report and progress report

· Report from the Committee on Special Applications and Appeals 2009/10

· Complaints Report 2009/10

· University Statistical Information


	

	
	Quality Overview 

QSEC/26.1.11/59 
	

	
	The Committee considered the report prepared by the Executive Officer which pulled together the key messages from Faculty, Joint Honours and Collaborative AERs as previously discussed at QSEC.  The Quality Overview was at the first part of the Annual Quality Report.  
The Committee welcomed the Quality Overview and agreed some amendments.  It was considered by the Committee that the section ‘Key messages from NSS and other student evaluation’ largely concentrated on the NSS.  It was suggested that more information on other student evaluation be incorporated or the title of the section be changed to focus on the NSS. The NSS information included in this section had been drawn from the analysis by the Strategic Analyst.  It was noted that PERs responded to issues arising from the NSS results but these comments were embedded in the reports.  It was suggested that Deputy Deans should consider PER templates with a view to foregrounding responses to NSS and other student evaluation so that such issues may be more clearly reflected in the Faculty annual evaluative reports to QSEC.      

It was requested that the section of the Quality Overview on Research was returned to the Deputy Registrar (Research) for further comment to ensure that an accurate and balanced summary was provided. 

	

	
	Agreed:  The Quality Overview was agreed in principle, subject to the following amendments:
· Replace ‘practical’ with ‘practice’ in the second set of bullet points on page 9;
· Remove ‘Media’ from the second set of bullet points on page 9;
Check the section on Research with the Deputy Registrar (Research);

	

	
	Action:  Any further feedback on the Overview to be sent to the Executive Officer by Friday, 28 January 2011.


	Action:  All

	
	Action:  Deputy Deans should consider PER templates with view to foregrounding responses to NSS and other student evaluation so that such issues may be more clearly reflected in the Faculty annual evaluative reports to QSEC.

	Action: Deputy Deans

	
	The Executive Officer was thanked for the Quality Overview.


	

	
	Report from the Board of Examiners for Progress and Award 2009/10

QSEC/26.1.11/60
	

	
	The Committee considered the Report from the Board of Examiners for Progress and Award 2009/10 which had been prepared by the Deputy Registrar (ISA).  The report related to the first year that the new classification rules came into effect (as agreed by QSEC on 10 June 2009 (Min. 08/97i)).  This meant that where a student’s classification average fell into a designated borderline band below a degree class threshold, consideration would be given to raising the class if the final level average belonged to a higher class.  
The report showed that there had been a small increase in the number of class 1 and 2.1 degrees awarded on the previous year through the application of this rule but that results had not been skewed and the effect had been as predicted.  

The December meetings of the Board of Examiners had been discontinued with the small number of awards to be confirmed at that time being undertaken by Chair’s action.  There would be no further representation from the   University of Leeds on the Board of Examiners.  The current Chief External Examiner had reached the end of his term of appointment and a new Chief External Examiner would be appointed for  2011/12.

There had been some increase in the number of terminations as the Board of Examiners had taken a positive move to close records of students who had 5 failed assessment attempts or had not been active on their programme for a period of time.  
It was noted by the Committee that there had been an increase in the number of firsts awarded and a reduction in the number of fails but YSJ degree classification statistics were not in line with the national average data provided by HESA.  Given that this data related to all UK HEIs it was important that consideration of the YSJ degree classification profile was undertaken in relation to comparable types of institution. The Committee was assured that although the profile did not match the national picture, the standards were robust and maintained.  
    
	

	
	Agreed:  Report from the Board of Examiners for Progress and Award 2009/10.

	

	
	The Deputy Registrar (ISA) and the Registrar were thanked for the Report from the Board of Examiners for Progress and Award 2009/10.

 
	

	
	Overview of External Examiner Reports 2009/10
QSEC/26.1.11/61
	

	
	The Registrar reported on the Overview of External Examiner Reports 2009/10.  The overview identified common themes in examiner comments, these included:

· Use of the VLE in the external examining process

· Good transparency and moderation in the assessment process, with the opportunity for the evident best practice to be extended across the university

· The quality of feedback on assessment with examples of good practice which could lead improvements
· Opportunities for subject teams to work together to in developing and implementing high marks criteria, for example in distinction marking for placements in the health subject area

· Potential for assisting the development of student study skills in a collaborative partner institution.

External examiner comments for publication had been included on the ‘How Are We Doing?’ website.  In a few cases external examiners had not included comments for publication and so a standard phrasing had been used to confirm examiner reporting.    
The Committee agreed that the Overview of External Examiner Reports 2009/10 was useful for Faculties to read.

The Registrar was thanked the Overview of External Examiner Reports 2009/10.
 
	

	
	Agreed:  Overview of External Examiner Reports 2009/10.


	

	
	Action Plan and Risk Assessment emerging from the 2009/10 Annual Quality Report

QSEC/26.1.11/62
	

	
	The Executive Officer introduced the Action Plan and Risk Assessment emerging from the 2009/10 Annual Quality Report.  The paper had been written as a result of actions identified in Faculty and Departmental and Directorate AERs.

The Committee noted that, although not many actions were identified specifically for the Staff Development Unit, Faculties and Directorates would approach them as development needs arose.  
 
	

	
	Agreed:  Action Plan and Risk Assessment Emerging from the 2009/10 Annual Quality Report were agreed, subject to the following amendments:
· Action 1 – reword as ‘Continue to identify, develop and share…’ in order to make the action more measurable
· Action 2 – replace ‘allow improvement to’ with ‘address’;
· Action 3 –  Replace the ‘Action’ with:
· Secure the best Student Representatives
· Identify opportunities for dialogue to improve Learning and Teaching
· Ensure dialogue with the Student Representatives when drawing up Learning and Teaching Strategy, 
· Action 4 – Remove ‘DLD’ from the ‘Responsibility’ box and replace with the new Directorate title as ‘Learning and Teaching Development’;
· Action 4 – In the ‘Risk’ box, replace ‘Reduced’ with ‘lack of’;   
· Action 6 – divide this into two actions: (1) maintaining the required levels of support for students with a disability; (2) maintaining the timely provision of writing development support. 
· Action 6 – Replace ‘DLD’ with ‘Head of Student Experience’
· Action 7 – identify this as a means to enhance the student learning experience
· Action 8 – Add ‘Validations’ to the ‘How monitored’ box;
· Action 11 – add to the end of the action ‘where necessary’;
· Action 13 – add ‘Faculties’ to the Responsibility box;
· Action 14 – Action wording to be checked with the Deputy Registrar (Research);
· Action 18 – Add the Deputy Dean for Learning Development to the Responsibility box;

· Add the action ‘Secure experience of exiting Joint Honours students;


	

	
	The Executive Officer was thanked for the Action Plan and Risk Assessment emerging from the 2009/10 Annual Quality Report.
	

	
	Action Plan from the 2008/09 Annual Quality Report and Progress Report

QSEC/26.1.11/63
	

	
	The Executive Officer introduced the Action Plan and Risk Assessment from the 2008/09 Annual Quality Report.  The Committee noted that many items had been identified as ‘completed’ there were some where action was still progressing.  In these cases the Committee was satisfied that appropriate action had been taken within the timeframe but accepted some that matters, such as timetable development, were subject to continuing work.  

 
	

	
	Agreed:   The Action Plan and Risk Assessment from the 2008/09 Annual Quality Report was agreed. 

	

	
	The Executive Officer was thanked for the Action Plan and Risk Assessment from the 2008/09 Annual Quality Report.

	

	
	Report from the Committee on Special Applications and Appeals 2009/10
QSEC/26.1.11/64
	

	
	The Registrar introduced the Report from the Committee on Special Applications and Appeals 2009/10.  During 2009/10 the numbers of cheating and plagiarism had increased slightly.  The numbers of appeals had also increased, though appeals relating to award class had fallen, possibly as a result of the revised arrangements for degree classification. The mitigating circumstances procedures had been strengthened to indicate that student’s should consider whether they were fit to sit.  From the students’ perspective it was considered that there was a good system in place and students knew how to use it. 
The Registrar thanked the Committee on Special Applications and Appeals for the work undertaken and for the work of the Students Union, particularly in the hearings of plagiarism cases.  
   
	

	
	Agreed:   The Report from the Committee on Special Applications and Appeals 2009/10 was agreed, subject to including ‘2 cases of collusion’ to the final paragraph on page 1.

	

	
	The Registrar was thanked for the Report from the Committee on Special Applications and Appeals 2009/10.

	

	
	Complaints Report 2009/10
QSEC/26.1.11/65
	

	
	The Registrar introduced the Complaints Report 2009/10.  It was reported that there had been some instances where relationships between students had led to complaints.  The total number of complaints was the same as the previous academic year.  There were no significant lessons to be drawn which would require any changes to university policy.
A new area of concern was the publication of threatening or offensive matter on the internet, for example on Facebook.  SLT had discussed the matter and had given guidance for staff on how to use such websites.  Students should be made aware of this.    
The Committee was informed that Student Mediators were being developed by the SU during 2010/11.  The aim of these was to enable the Mentors to work with unhappy students and therefore prevent complaints being submitted from students about students.  The Committee welcomed this as a very good approach.
        
	

	
	Agreed:  The Complaints Report 2009/10.

	

	
	University Statistical Information
QSEC/26.1.11/66
	

	
	Agreed:   University Statistical Information, subject to information on the Faculty of Arts being added to the lower table on page 5.

	

	10/73ii
	Follow-up action from  Items in AERs Already Received
	

	
	The Executive Officer reported that from the Faculty of Education and Theology AER there had been action for the QSEC Executive Group to put together an action plan proforma which could identify both the enhancement and the risk associated with an action (Min. 10/35iii).  This would be considered by QSEC at the next meeting on 23 February 2011.

	

	10/74
	INTERNATIONAL STUDENT REGISTRATION ON MODULES
QSEC/26.1.11/67
	

	
	The QSEC Executive Group had discussed the International Student Registration on Modules at the meeting on 4 January 2011.  The proposal from the YSJ Business School had come to the Committee following a number of cases of over-recruitment to modules due to international students registrations being some time after those for home students on which timetabling room allocations were based.  The YSJ Business School proposed that the registration of international students goes through the Head of Programme in the same way that home students do.  The QSEC Executive Group asked the Committee to consider:
· Where international development was moving in light of the key work streams created by the Vice Chancellor;  

· The effect of any changes on students’ experience;

· A recommendation be taken to the Timetable Group. 


	

	
	The Registrar reported that it had been agreed that the Deputy Dean for Learning Development would lead a group to consider the issues raised.  

	

	
	Noted:  The Deputy Dean for Learning Development would lead a group to consider the issue of international students registering on modules.  The YSJ International representative would be on the group.  


	

	10/75
	FOUNDATION DEGREE IN SPORTS THERAPY WITH YORK COLLEGE REVIEW REPORT AND ACTION PLAN
QSEC/26.1.11/68
	

	
	Agreed:  The Foundation Degree in Sports Therapy with York College review report and action plan would be discussed at the Faculty of Health and Life Sciences QEC and CPSC prior to it being discussed at QSEC.

	

	10/76
	BA (HONS) GRAPHIC DESIGN WITH YORK COLLEGE REVIEW REPORT AND ACTION PLAN
QSEC/26.1.11/69
	

	
	Agreed:   The BA (Hons) Graphic Design with York College review report and action plan would be discussed at the Faculty of Arts QEC and CPSC prior to it being discussed at QSEC.


	

	10/77
	BSc (HONS) HEALTH CARE PRACTICE AND FD VISUAL IMPAIRMENT
QSEC/26.1.11/70
	

	
	The Deputy Dean of the Faculty of Health and Life Sciences introduced the proposal from the Faculty to change the delivery pattern for the BSc (Hons) Healthcare Practice and FD Visual Impairment.  It was proposed that for level 2, semester 2 delivery of modules 2OP020 Evidence-based Rehabilitation (Psychosocial) and 2OP070 Application Skills in Rehabilitation (Psychosocial) be taught in the first six weeks of the semester and 2OP050 Work-Based Learning 2:2 (Final Placement) taking place in the second six weeks of the semester.  It was commented that this would enable the students to apply the theory learnt from 2OP020 Evidence-based Rehabilitation (Psychosocial) and 2OP070 Application Skills in Rehabilitation (Psychosocial), when taking 2OP050 Work-Based Learning 2:2.  It was confirmed that the proposed amendments would have no impact on learning outcomes at programme level and assessments and timing of assessments would not change.  The proposal, which was a student lead initiative, had been approved at QEC for 2011/12.  It was believed that the proposals would enhance the students’ chances of doing well on the courses.  

	

	
	Agreed:   Amendment to the delivery pattern for level 2 modules on the BSc Healthcare Practice and FD in Visual Impairment from 2011/12.  

	

	10/78
	VALIDATION AND REVIEW SCHEDULE 2010/11 – UPDATE 
QSEC/26.1.11/71
	

	
	The Committee noted that the BA (Hons) Music Production was to be validated in May 2011.  The MA Action Research was scheduled to be validated in June 2011.  The BA (Hons) Contemporary 3D Crafts with York College Review not taken place as planned on 2 December 2010 due to York College closing because of bad weather.  The Chair of CPSC, the Assistant Registrar (Quality), a YSJ internal panel member and the external panel member had met on this date and discussed the programme.  It was agreed that the revalidation event would have an enhanced and extended agenda which would cover any remaining issues from the Review.  The revalidation event was due to take place on 26 May 2011.    
   
	

	
	Approved:  Validation and Review Schedule 2010/11.

	

	10/79
	SUMMARY OF VALIDATION AND REVIEW OUTCOMES – UPDATED JANUARY 2011
QSEC/26.1.11/72
	

	
	Approved:  The Summary of Validation and Review Outcomes – Updated January 2011, which included a summary from the FD Environmental Conservation Review with Craven College.

  
	

	10/80
	COLLABORATIVE PROVISION SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES


	

	
	There were no minutes to be received from the Collaborative Provision Sub-Committee.  


	

	10/81
	EVALUATION SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES
QSEC/26.1.11/74
	

	
	Noted:   The Minutes of the Evaluation Sub-Committee meeting held on 21 September 2010.  

	

	10/82
	INSTITUTIONAL AUDIT

	

	10/82i
	Institutional Audit Update

	

	
	The Executive Officer reported that the Institutional Audit Steering Group was meeting on 31 January 2011.  The attention of this meeting would be on the Briefing Visit which would take place between 1 and 3 March 2011.  

 
	

	10/82ii
	Institutional Audit Briefing Paper

QSEC/26.1.11/75
	

	
	The Executive Officer confirmed that the Institutional Audit Briefing Paper had been sent to the QAA and was available on the YSJ website (http://w3.yorksj.ac.uk/registry/registry/qas/audit.aspx).  

	

	
	The Executive Officer and Registrar were thanked for their work on the Institutional Audit Briefing Paper.  The Students Union was thanked its work in providing the Student Written Submission which was submitted with the Briefing Paper.


	

	10/83
	ACADEMIC INFRASTRUCTURE
QSEC/26.1.11/76
	

	
	The Executive Officer asked all members of QSEC to consider the QAA consultation document on changes to the Academic Infrastructure.  A response to the document would go to the next meeting of QSEC for agreement prior to it being submitted to the QAA before the closing date of 1 March 2011.  A range of documentation and podcasts to support the consultation were available on the QAA website (http://www.qaa.ac.uk/news/consultation/AI/).  Comments from all University colleagues were welcomed by the Executive Officer.


	

	
	Action:  QSEC members to share the QAA consultation document on changes to the academic infrastructure and feed and comments back to the Executive Officer by Monday 14 February 2011. 

	Action: All

	10/84
	QUALITY NETWORK
	

	10/84i
	Quality Network Update
	

	
	It was reported that there was to be a collaborative event on 18 February 2011 lead by the Chair of CPSC.  Some partner representatives were to attend.  A PCAP event was also planned for 9 February 2011.  


	

	10/85
	CHAIR’S ACTION
	

	
	Noted:  The following had been approved by Chair’s Action:
· MA English Language and Linguistics (validation sign off of conditions)


	

	10/86
	RECORD OF NEW AND AMENDED MODULES AND PROGRAMMES
	

	10/86i
	New and Amended Modules
QSEC/26.1.11/77
	

	
	Noted:   Record of New and Amended Modules – 25 November 2010 – 17 January 2011.

	

	10/86ii
	Amended Programme Title
	

	
	Noted:   Academic Boards’ approval of the BSc (Hons) Sports Science: Exercise Practice on 24 March 2010.

	

	10/87
	QAA PUBLICATIONS
	

	
	There were no new QAA publications to note.
	

	10/88
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	

	
	There was no any other business.

	

	10/89
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
	

	
	Noted:   Wednesday, 23 February 2011 

	

	There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 16:00hrs.


[image: image1][image: image2]
Page 1 of 12

